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Dear Senate Committee on Energy and Environment,  

 

My name is Tyler Coleman and I’m an active user of the Willamette River. I am 

writing you to express my strong support for Senate Bill 301. The towed water sports 

community has a very simple and reasonable request with this legislation to be 

treated equally to all other boat users in the deep waters of the Newberg Pool.  

 

Many boaters with ballast capability are unfairly excluded from participating in their 

favorite activities, such as tubing, water skiing and wakeboarding in the Newberg 

Pool, because their unused ballast weight is counted toward the overall weight limit. 

Today, a fishing or pontoon boat with a dry weight of 5,500 pounds is eligible to tow a 

tuber in the Newberg Pool, but an everyday recreational boat with a much lower dry 

weight cannot because it has ballast capability, which is prohibited.    

 

The river is one of the great attractions of many neighboring cities. I ask that you 

make this simple revision to include more people to responsible partake and enjoy 

the joys oregon has to offer its residents.  

 

Sincerely, Tyler Coleman  


